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The President’s Corner 
by Mickey Breunig, President - LMAC

Mickey Breunig 

President - Lexington Model Airplane Club

This month has gone by very quickly

for January. A few days in January were

nice enough for some to be able to get in a

flight or two. In order for the winter

months to go by a little quicker, we had a

nice impromptu gathering on Saturday at

Coyote Hobbies.

The gathering at Coyotes was

originally thought of to give some, that

aren’t able to come to the meetings, an

opportunity to stop in and pay dues and or

exchange their gate key. At the last

minute, it was decided to make it a winter

gathering. It was a nice turnout and I was

able to meet several people that I had

never met at the field. From the turnout, it

will be something we will consider doing

on a yearly basis.

The next meeting will be Thursday,

February 9th at the Morning Point Senior

Care Center on 150 Shoreside Drive at 7

pm. Maybe we will get to see some planes

from winter builds for the Coyote Hobbies

Model of the month. See you there !!
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Minutes of January 12th, 2016 Club Meeting 
by Bob Cooper

The club meeting was held on January 12th, 2016 at Morning Pointe Senior Center, 150

Shoreside Dr, Lexington, KY.

Mickey Breunig called the meeting to order at 7:02pm Jan 12, 2017

Minutes of the last meeting was provided in the newsletter.  Motion was made by Mickey 

Breunig to approve the minutes, seconded by Gayle Yarnell and approved by membership 

vote.

Treasurer’s Report was provided in the newsletter.  Motion was made by Bob Stewart to 

approve the report, seconded by Gary Hyde and approved by membership vote.

Safety Report was provided by Mike Lambert.  

Old Business

New Years’ Day Numb Thumb Fly event report was presented by Mickey Breuning

LMAC has been identified as a Cardinal Hill Partner as reported by Curtis Adams.

2017 Fall Classic Fly-in committee held its first meeting on January 7th.  A report on the first 

meeting was presented by Curtis Adams.  Objectives for 2017 event is to build attendance of 

pilots and spectators, create website for event, increase communications to pilots and public, 

spread out event responsibilities among club members, obtain prizes with help of PJ Ash, 

solicit club members to fly in noontime show on Sunday, and build raffle plane early in season.  

Event will be Sept 14, 15, 16, 17 with open flying on Sept 14 and 17.   Additional committee 

meetings will be held monthly at Coyote Hobbies.

Airfield lock change-over plan was reviewed.  New 2017 lock has been installed on the 

airfield gate.  Old lock will be removed by April 1, 2017.  Treasurer will provide new keys to 

renewing club members when their old 2016 keys are turned in.

Displaying AMA cards at the airfield was discussed.  Treasurer is sending the badge holder 

with the membership renewal sticker.  A box of clips to attach badge holder to shirt will be in 

the first aid box.  At the February club meeting, we need to decided how to approach, 

communicate and encourage all club members to wear/display their AMA cards at the airfield.

( Continued on next page )
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( Continued from previous page )

The next meeting will be at 7:00 pm, Thursday, February 9th, 2017 at Morning Pointe Senior 

Center, 150 Shoreside Dr,  Lexington, KY. 

New Business

Guest Pilots:   A guest flyer must have AMA card.  Per the Bylaws, any club member may 

host a guest at the flying field three (3) times per year.  A person living within a 50 mile 

radius can fly as a hosted guest three (3) times in their life time.  Sanctioned flying meets are 

excluded.  At next meeting, a ruling on exceptions is needed for guest pilots flying at the club 

airfield.

Club meeting date and location change options were presented by Gayle Moore.   At the next 

meeting, members should be prepared to discuss having every other club meeting on the first 

Saturday of the month starting on May 6, 2017.  These Saturday club meetings at the airfield 

should include a noontime cook-out.  The last Morning Pointe club meeting will be April 13, 

2017.

IRS Non-Profit Conflict of Interest Form for 2017 was signed by club officers and to be 

included with club tax records.

Club-owned website and email system information was given to club president and a few 

others by Bob Cooper, webmaster for backup purposes.

2017 calendar of events schedule was discussed.  KY Vintage Fly-in event: May 25-26; Club 

Picnic event: July 22;  Fall Classic event: Sept 14, 15, 16, 17;  CKFF Charity Float Fly event: 

May 27;  CKFF Brown Bag Float Fly event: Sept 2.  High-Wing Trainer Competition:  TBD 

by JP Ash.

Budget for 2017:   The club budget to be finalized and approved by the end of the February 

meeting.  Review 2017 schedule to complete IRS Tax Return preparation and other State, 

Federal, AMA documents at next club meeting.

Announcements & Presentations

3-D Printed Airplane demonstration was presented by Dan Thompson.  Dan used his 3-D 

printer to make plastic wings and fuselage parts for an Spitfire model with 38 inch wing span 

from a $20. 3-D database purchased from 3DLabPrint.com 

( https://3dlabprint.com/shop/spitfire-mk-xvi-s3d-cura-ready/ ).

Several airplanes are posted for sale on the club website and newsletter.

Motion to adjourn club meeting at 8:07pm was made by Bob Cooper, seconded by Gayle 

Moore and approved by vote.  

https://3dlabprint.com/shop/spitfire-mk-xvi-s3d-cura-ready/
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Treasurer’s Report 
by Carroll Ware,Treasurer

Educational Savings Account Report …………. $621.59

Funds provided by the Lex. City Council for use in Fayette 

County School programs.

Income and Expense Report 

Reminder, its time to renew your club membership for 2017 

by sending application to Club Treasurer, Carroll Ware.  

Turn in your old airfield gate key.  For dues information and 

forms, click on this link ….. 

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
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Airfield Gate Lock 
by Carroll Ware, Club Treasurer

We have installed a new chain with shortened links on the air field gate to control where

the locks can be placed.

The airfield gage lock has been an ongoing problem in which one or more locks are been

bypassed which locks out a number people. Any one of three locks must be able to open the

gate. Hopefully, these shorten chain segments will prevent confusion.

Notice, the two locks labeled “2016” and “2017”. As of Jan 1, 2017, everyone needs to

renew club membership and turn in last year’s key to get a 2017 gate key. The 2016 lock will

be removed on April 1, 2017. Flying in 2017 is not permitted, if club membership and/ AMA

membership has expired.

Any one of three locks must be able to open the gate

The 2016 lock will be removed on April 1, 2017.
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New LMAC Clip-on AMA Card Holder
by Carroll Ware, Club Treasurer

Something new for 2017, the club has voted to provide an AMA Card holder to be worn

on your person at airfield. Displaying your AMA card will help everyone to get to know

you, as well as help ensure that only current members are utilizing the airfield per LFUCG

and LMAC requirements.

When dues are paid, you will receive the AMA card holder with your 2017 club

membership sticker. Affix club sticker to AMA card. Insert your AMA card in the badge

holder and clip it on your shirt, etc. Pickup a shirt clip for your AMA card holder in the

first aid box at the airfield shelter. You are welcome to use your own method of displaying

your AMA card as long as your name, club sticker and AMA expiration date are visible on

your person while at the airfield.

The airfield gate will remain open if members are present. When last person leaves –

lock the gate. If you have the old 2016 airfield gate key, you will need to return it to me. I

will exchange it for the 2017 gate key. If you did not have a key and want one, then send a

$5.00 refundable deposit to me and I will send you a 2017 key. Your old key and/or

money can be given to me at a club meeting or at the airfield. The old airfield lock to be

removed April 1, 2017.

Remember, it is time to renew your club membership for 2017. Obtain your 2017

membership renewal form on the LMAC website ( click here ), fill out the form, attach a

check, old key and mail to me. I will mail you a new key if requested and club sticker.

Feel free to email or call me, if you have any questions.

Fly safe and have fun!

Carroll Ware carroll.ware@gmail.com 859-576-8040

LMAC Treasurer

Renew your 

LMAC 

membership

Now

Wear your 

AMA Card

at

Airfield

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
mailto:carroll.ware@gmail.com
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Blast from the Past
by David Price

This series of articles will present advertisements from

vintage modeling magazines. The intent is to illustrate

technological advances that have taken place in our hobby. For

some, it will bring back memories, for newcomers it will

present a piece of history of radio control model aviation.

Here is an advertisement for Microtrol 4 channel proportional radio from the August 1966

issue of Radio Control Modeler (RCM). The picture below the ad is from a recent eBay

auction, which sold the system for $635.00. The open gimbal was common for high-end radios

back in the 60’s.
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It’s time to renew your Club Membership

Reminder,  it is time to renew your club membership for 2017.

Mail in your 2017 Membership Renewal form 

Get the form here….( click here ). 

The 2016 airfield gate lock to be removed on April 1st.

Be sure to display AMA Card on your person at airfield.

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
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2017 Calendar of Events
(Email Bob Cooper to add event dates)

Central Kentucky Float Fly  ( CKFF ) 

Charity Float Fly-in Event ………………………....May 27, 2017

Brown Bag Float Fly-in Event  ……………………Sept 2, 2017

Clark County R/C Barnstormers 

Spring Indoor Fun fly…………………….…….…. TBD

Glider/Sailplane Fun Fly………………….…….… TBD

Harold Brown Memorial Fly In…………..………. TBD

Brown Bag Fall Fun Fly………………….….….... TBD

Fall Indoor Fly In………………………..….…....... TBD

Lexington Model Airplane Club (LMAC) 

Numb Thumb Fly……………………………….…........ Jan 1, 2017

Vintage Radio Control Society Fly-in........................ May 25-26, 2017

LMAC Club Picnic & Fun Fly...................................... July 22, 2017

Kentucky Fall Classic Fly-in....................................... Sept 14, 15, 16, 17, 2017

LMAC Swap Meet..........................................................Nov 11, 2017
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Thanks to Coyote Hobbies for their support to

the Lexington Model Airplane Club

2017 Club Officers

Next  LMAC Club Meeting:

Thursday, February 9th at 7:00 PM 

Meeting Location: 

Morning Pointe Senior Center

150 Shoreside Dr, Lexington, KY

Visitors are Welcome !!

Coyote Hobbies
Eastland Shopping Center

1301 Winchester Rd. Suite 121,  

Lexington, KY 40509

(859) 253-9330    

www.coyotehobbies.com

We are Lexington’s only family-owned brick and mortar hobby shop! Our

primary focus is on remote control vehicles of all types. We offer service and

parts for airplanes, helicopters, cars, trucks, drones, as well as 1/24 drag slot

cars. All of our staff participates directly in the hobby in some form or fashion.

Come see us for all your R/C hobby needs.

President - Mickey Breunig mbreunig@windstream.net

Vice President - Dan Thompson wb4guk@aol.com

Secretary - Mickey Breunig / Bob Cooper

Treasurer - Carroll Ware carroll.ware@gmail.com

Safety Officer - Mike Lambert                 mikeandme1081@yahoo.com

Senior Advisor - Curtis Adams cadams5420@windstream.net

News Editor - Bob Cooper robert.cooperj@gmail.com

Training Coord. - Gary Hyde g_hyde@hotmail.com 


